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 DECEMBER 2012 Edition  

From the Coomalie Council Chamber  

 
Resignation ς Councillor Jeff Colver 
 

Council received the resignation of Jeff Colver at its November meeting. Cr Colver was 
elected to the Batchelor Town Ward in March 2012 and to the position of President at the 
!ǇǊƛƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ WŜŦŦ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǊŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǎǘŀǘŜŘ άǘƘŀǘ Ƙƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ 
increased considerably over the time which does not allow him time to support his Council 
ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦά 
 

¢ƘŜ /ƻƻƳŀƭƛŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ WŜŦŦ /ƻƭǾŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƎǊŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪŜŘ ƘƛƳ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ 
services to Council and wished him all the best in his future endeavours. 
 

Council is currently reviewing its Councillor representation. Wards and ratepayers are 
urged to complete and submit the questionnaire to Council before the 15th December, 2012 
to ensure a whole of shire survey is received. Once the information has been assessed and 
considered by Council,  the decision on representation numbers and wards will be  
submitted to the community for further comment.  A submission will then be forwarded to 
the Minister for Local Government to comment and a make a decision. 
 

Election of President 
 
As a result of the resignation of Cr Jeff Colver, Council at its November meeting elected  
Cr Andrew Turner as President of the Coomalie Community Government Council for the  
remaining term of office which expires in March 2016. 
/Ǌ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ άǘƘŀƴƪŜŘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ ŦƻǊ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǘŜŘ 
that Councillors need to address issues relating to Council finances, Strategic Planning and 
ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƭƻƴƎ ǘŜǊƳ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΦέ 
 

Road Works ς Month of November 
 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ ƻŦ hǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ aǊ wƻōōƛŜ .ǊƛƎƘǘ ŀŘǾƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭǎ ǊƻŀŘ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊ 
Oolloo Investments has been on road maintenance grading for the month of November, 
2012. Most roads have now been graded prior to the wet season. 

http://www.coomalie.nt.gov.au/
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REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT AUSTRALIA FUND GRANT APPLICATIONS 2012-13  
 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ Ƙŀǎ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ /9hΩǎ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ŀ ƎǊŀƴǘ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǳƴŘŜǊ 
the RDAF for the following Projects- 

* Snake Creek WW11 Armament & Rail Project ς Adelaide River. This project will involve the 
restoration of the Snake Creek Armament Depot and connecting the rail line from the  
Adelaide River Station to the Armament Depot. The project will require the railway to be  
reconstructed, the Armament Depot to be restored including adjoining buildings and  
structures. The area will be fenced and secured. The Adelaide River Tourist Committee is  
currently discussing this project with the various stakeholders prior to the submission of an 
Expression of Interest. The project is estimated to cost in the vicinity of $5 - $7 million dollars 
and will be a working display which will require local employment in the restoration works 
and to service the tourist facility once all works have been completed. 
* Information centre ς Adelaide River: The project is to develop a Tourist Information  
Centre, Internet café and a Government office within the town site of Adelaide River. The 
project will allow a local person to operate a café and information centre as  
part of promoting Tourism in the Top end. The project is estimated to be in the vicinity of  
$500,000. 
 

Tree Planting ς Adelaide River 
 
Following a request from the Land Care Group, Council has agreed to allow for trees to be 
planted along the Adelaide River. This will be undertaken on the morning of the 15th December, 
2012 and persons interested in helping with this project are asked to contact the coordinator  
Mr Jaemie Page at the Batchelor Institute. 
Council has agreed to provide assistance by the free use of its Bobcat and Auger and a staff  
member to help in the digging of the required holes. 
 

Batchelor & Adelaide River Waste Sites 
 
Household waste is not to be deposited in the garden waste sections of the site. Council would 
appreciate your cooperation to ensure these sites can be maintained to a satisfactory level. 

Residents are reminded that Tyres will NO LONGER be accepted at the Batchelor and Adelaide 
River waste sites. 

Council staff have recently relocated the entrance to the Batchelor waste site back to the old 

face dump which is west of the dump slot area. Signage has been put in place so please follow 

the signs and tip within the designated area. 

Special Purpose Grants ς Year 2013 

Council at its November meeting agreed to submit three applications for grants to undertake the 
following projects under the NT Special Purpose Grants program. 

* Batchelor town site - Construction of footpath from the Batchelor school to the swimming 
 pool and associated sporting facilities ς Cost $191,250 
* Adelaide River town site: Construction of footpath from the WW11 cemetery to the  
BP service station - Cost $247,500 
* Grader ς Purchase of a second hand grader to undertake road maintenance works within 
 the Coomalie Region - Cost $295,000. 
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Rum Jungle Bowls Club 
 
The NT Department of Sport & Recreation have advised the Coomalie Council that they have  
approved a grant of $10,000 for the purchase of new bowling green equipment  for use by the 
Rum Jungle Bowls Club. This equipment will replace the very ageing equipment. The Coomalie 
Council and the Rum Jungle Bowls Club will each contribute $2000 of the total equipment cost of 
$14,000. 
 

Review of Councils Financial Position 
 
Councils Manager of Finance advised the November meeting of Council that the financial position 
of the Council needs to be closely scrutinised. The figures presented to Council for discussion 
showed that under current budget expenditure, Council is heading for a deficit of $83,000 as at 
30/06/2013. The project deficit in 2013/14 is estimated to be $200,000 and increasing by approx. 
10% each year thereafter. With proposed increases in utility charges and CPI increase, Council 
needs to implement action now to ensure that the way forward can be managed. 

Council have set a goal that prior to the 2013/14 Budget additional savings and or earnings in the 
vicinity of $600,000 be identified. 

Council staff and Councillors have been requested to again review all services being undertaken 
by Council, income received and submit ideas for inclusion in the overall review. 

Christmas Break  

The Coomalie Council office will be closed over the Christmas period from COB Friday 21st  
December 2012, opening on Wednesday  2nd January 2013. 
For emergencies only, the Operations Manager can be contacted on 0427 760 059. 
 

December Council Meeting 
 
The Coomalie December Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 18th December, 2012 
commencing at 6pm. 
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Hello to all, 

Another month has gone by, and another change to Council, 
Jeff Colver, having moved back to Darwin,  
resigned from Council. This further impresses the need for 
Council to complete the representation review  
currently being undertaken and return the findings to the  
Minister. 

As many of you would have already known,  
a questionnaire is being circulated, as well as public  
meetings held, asking ratepayers for their opinion on how best 
to represent the shire. This includes questions about the  
number of councillors Council should comprise of, whether the 
current system of wards should remain, and if not, what other 
model would best suit Coomalie.  
I invite you all to take this opportunity and complete the very 
ǎƘƻǊǘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴƴŀƛǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ 
15th of December. 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƛƳŜΣ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ƘƛǊŜΩǎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ǿƛƭƭ  
influence where and how much Council commits to works projects in coming years. Please 
have your say. 

Council itself has been focusing its efforts on the development of a sustainable financial 
base for years to come. As NT Government financial support decreases and greater  
pressure is put on other funding and grant sources, Coomalie Shire needs to develop the 
means to continue core responsibilities as well as assisting community partners in various 
non core functions. Over time, this may mean doing business differently than in the past, 
but Council is confident that this development is possible. A key part of the sustainable  
ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǊŀǘŜǇŀȅŜǊǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǇƭŀƴǎΦ 
Watch out for more of this in the months to come.  

With Christmas fast approaching, Council staff are concentrating on the change of seasons, 
upcoming wet, school holidays, as well as the day to day running of the Shire. On behalf of 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ aŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
thank them all for their efforts this year. 

Andrew Turner 
President 

v¦9{¢Lhbb!Lw9Ω{ !w9 !¢ ¢I9 .!/Y 
OF THIS STOP PRESS 

Must be received at the Council Office by 

15TH DECEMBER 2012 

President Andrew Turner 
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Friday Night Fun 
For Coomalie Kids 

6pm to 8.30pm each Friday  

Bruce Jones Community Centre  
Beside the Batchelor Tennis Courts  

                                                                                         
6pm ë Capoiera dancing/art, craft and beading  

6.30pm ë Free  Bar B Q  

Soft drinks or Icy Cups for sale  

7pm ë Board games or movie  

 

Permission forms at Post Office, Schools and  
Council.  Call Mazz on 89760058  

( 5 years and under must come with an adult)  

 

Sponsored by Batchelor General Store and  

Coomalie Community Government Council. 

Thank you to our volunteers. 

*Friday 14th, 21st & 28th December -  CLOSED* 

(Opening again on Friday 4th January 2013)  
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Batchelor & Adelaide River Waste Sites. 

Coomalie Council would like to advise all residents within the Coomalie Council area that the de-

positing of TYRES at the Batchelor & Adelaide River Waste sites is  

PROHIBITED. Residentsô are required to take these tyres to Darwin for disposal.  

Signs will be erected and the areas will be monitored by Council staff to ensure this practice does 

not continue. 

 

TIDY TOWNS ð WE NEED YOU !!!! 

The Coomalie Community Government Council has entered the Northern 
Territory 2012 ð 13 Tidy Towns Competition. 

 The Towns of Batchelor and Adelaide River have been nominated as  
 participants in the 2012-13 Tidy Towns Competition and we now need your 

involvement to win back the national title and keep our communities 
òCLEAN & GREENó. 

 Council has received a $10,000 KABC grant to develop the 4 Cõs project 
òCoomalie Cans Collection Campaignó. 

 With Tourism continuing to grow in the Coomalie region we need to  
 present our towns as a place that people want to visit, return to and  
 recommend for others to visit. 
 We need your ideas, input and help on how we can recycle, and have a 

happier, healthier and cleaner future. 

 
 If you are interested in being a partner in this Keep Australia  
 Beautiful program and also playing a part in making our Towns a 

great place to work, live and visit, then ring the Coomalie Council now 
89 760 058 to register your interest.  You can also email 
ceo@coomalie.nt.gov.au  

CHRISTMAS PERIOD 
Coomalie Council Office will be  

CLOSED from 

22nd December 2012 and will open again on  

Wednesday 2nd January 2013 

In a emergency the Operations Manager can be contacted on 0427 760 059 
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 Tourism Top End is currently looking for Volunteers to assist at the 

Batchelor Visitor Information Centre. 

If you are passionate about the Top End, would like the opportunity 

to meet new people, and want to share your enthusiasm about the 

wonderful things to see and do in and around the Coomalie region, 

then Tourism Top End would be very grateful for your help at the-

Batchelor Visitor Information Centre. 

                                                     Half or full day shifts available and on the job training provided.  

For further information, please contact Ruth on 8976 0067. 

 

Dogs in the Coomalie Shire  
 

All dogs within the Coomalie Region over 3 months of age must be registered. 

You can register your dog at the Coomalie Council Office or the Adelaide River Office  

(AR office open on Wednesday mornings 8am - 10am) 

 

Dogs must be on a leash at all times in any public area otherwise they will be 

impounded. Fees apply if your dog has been put in the pound. 
Impoundment fees are initially $80.00 for registered dogs, $150.00 for unregistered dogs then 

$55.00 per day while kept in Pound. Registered dogs are kept for 3 days and unregistered dogs are 

kept for 2 days.  

Unregistered dogs must be registered before being released from the pound. 

 

ANNUAL REGISTRATION WAS DUE NOVEMBER 1st  2012  

Registration Fees 

 
Town Dogs - A limit of 2 dogs per household applies 

Entire Dog  $35.00 

Sterilised Dog  $10.00 

Concessions  1/2 price 

Rural Dogs - Registration is free and no limits apply 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
Sunday 9th December 2012 

7.00pm 

BIITE Hall 
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 PRESS  
Is published monthly so if you have any events, news, public notices 

or articles you would like to place or to advertise in our next edition 

please contact Stacey on 8976 0058 or email reception@coomalie.nt.gov.au  

Coomalie Council Web Site Coomalie Council Web Site   

Visit our Website at http://www.coomalie.nt.gov.au/. You will find lots of  

information about what's happening in the Calendar of Events . A full colour  

version of Stop Press and the Community Directory as well as information about 

the pool and dog registration. Contact the Council and let us know your thoughts on 

how we can improve the web page so it is useful to you. We will consider any    

suggestions. 

Adelaide River Council Office is 

open on the first Wednesday of 

every month. 

(starting December 2012) 

 

Office hours 

8.00am till 10.00am 

Council Meetings are conducted on 

the third Tuesday of each month 

and are open to the  

public but are closed for any  

confidential sessions.  

 

Next meeting 18/12/12 

Seniors Christmas Luncheon  
Tuesday 18 December  

Adelaide River Show Society 

11.45am 

RSVP by the 11th December, 2012  

 

The community bus will leave Batchelor Store at 11.00am 

(Call 8976 0058 to book your seat on the bus no later than 14th December) 
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Community Library NewsCommunity Library News   

    

    Christmas StoriesChristmas Stories   

and and   

          Gifts to MakeGifts to Make       

  

      

Holiday Opening HoursHoliday Opening Hours   
Monday:Monday:     10.00am till 4.00pm10.00am till 4.00pm   

Tuesday:Tuesday:     8.00am till 4.00pm8.00am till 4.00pm   

Wednesday:Wednesday:   8.00am till 4.00pm8.00am till 4.00pm   

Thursday:Thursday:     8.00am till 4.00pm & 5.30pm till 8.00pm8.00am till 4.00pm & 5.30pm till 8.00pm   

Friday:Friday:     8.00am till 4.00pm8.00am till 4.00pm   

Saturday:Saturday:     ClosedClosed   

Sunday:Sunday:     1.00pm till 4.30pm1.00pm till 4.30pm   

  

Library closed from 24th December until 7th JanuaryLibrary closed from 24th December until 7th January   

Rural Road Notice 
8 Tonne weight restriction will be put in place by 

the 15th December 2012 on all 

Coomalie Shire rural roads for the  

wet season. 

Any enquiries please contact the Council 

Ph: 8976 0058 
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AUSTRALIA DAY  

NOMINATION FORMS 

  
AVAILABLE AT ADELAIDE RIVER 

AND BATCHELOR POST OFFICEõs                    

If  you know a special person in the Coomalie Region who deserves recognition in 
the following categories get your nomination form in now. 

COMMUNITY GROUP AWARD OF THE YEAR 

COOMALIE HERO AWARD OF THE YEAR 

SPORTS AWARD OF THE YEAR 

YOUNG SPORTS AWARD OF THE YEAR 

CITIZEN AWARD OF THE YEAR 

YOUNG CITIZEN AWARD OF THE YEAR 

Nominations close 7th January 2013. 
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